Sample editorial encouraging Minnesotans to stop using burn barrels 

For nearly four decades it has been against the law for most Minnesotans to burn or bury household wastes. In 1969 there were enough clearly established environmental and health risks for the Minnesota Legislature to outlaw backyard garbage burning. Today there are even more reasons to stop burning our own trash.
First, our garbage has changed dramatically. Even a plain white piece of paper isn’t so benign. It is treated with chemicals and bleaching agents. Ink isn’t ink anymore; today’s inks include lead, cadmium, chromium and other heavy metals. In the good old days our trash didn’t include PVCs, plastics, vinyls, heavy metals, chlorine and other chemicals.
Second, we know much more about the immediate and long term health effects associated with backyard garbage burning. Watering eyes, coughing and respiratory illnesses like asthma and emphysema are only the beginning. Nervous system, kidney and liver damage, as well as developmental and reproductive disorders are also linked to smoke from backyard burning. Just because the person feeding your burn barrel may not develop any health problems, doesn’t mean that your family, friends, neighbors and others aren’t effected. Cancer causing dioxins in smoke settle on soil, water and crops and enter the food chain. Once there, dioxins can spread far away from their original source and build up in the food we eat.
Third, we know much more about the environmental costs associated with backyard garbage burning. Burning your garbage outdoors not only increases wildlife health risks and contaminates air, soil and water; it is the leading cause of wildfires in Minnesota.

Back in 1969 lawmakers granted a farm waiver. Only farm households with no garbage pickup service available to them, as determined by their county board, are permitted to burn or bury some household waste items. However, only if “done in a nuisance free, pollution free, and aesthetic manner.” In 2007 we know that it simply isn’t possible to burn our own garbage in a pollution free manner. Minnesotans need to find a better way to deal with garbage.

Take action today to protect the health of your family and the environment. Put away that burn barrel and contact (fill in the name and telephone number of your local solid waste authority) for more information about proper disposal options.

